Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

September 13, 2018
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Keystone Superintendent Dan White and Treasurer Mike Resar were in attendance to discuss the use of the gym at the old school and refusal of entrance to the coaches and students.  Mr. White was adamant that the Village follow the Transfer Agreement as it is written. Sukey submitted a list of issues that the Village has dealt with since taking over the old school and thinks the Transfer Agreement should be modified as it was not held up by the School as it was written.  There are reserve use areas that the school chose not to use and the Village has been maintaining.  For instance, the football field.  

The Mayor argued that to follow the current agreement would mean the school should be maintaining the football field.  Another issue were the hours of use. What should have been a schedule of Monday-Friday six (6) hours each day turned into unauthorized use on the weekends. Council wants to have a set amount the school pays each month to help with the cost of utilities, which to date have not been paid nor invoiced due the incorrectness of square footage as opposed to cubit feet.  All the utility bills will be pulled and plugged into the current schedule, but will be inaccurate due to the unknown number of hours the gym was actually used.  
The Mayor and Council do not want to have to monitor the school usage; if a monthly amount were agreed upon, the coaches and students would have unlimited access under the guise of Keystone School.  

It was agreed upon that the gym doors would be re-opened, the utility bills will be brought to current and the current agreement revised. 

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:30 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       
Gary Kincannon, Council President
Attested by: 
______________________

 Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
Date: ___________________________
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